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11 THANKSGIVING'--BY A SUBSTITUTE COMMENTATOR 

At a time like Thanksgiving we particularly 
miss. our editor, Amos Melton. He always comes 
through with a thoughtful and appropriate homily 
at times of special joy or sadness on the campus. 
Were he able, we know he would have written some­
thing to help us observe Thanksgiving meaningfully. 

At this writing it is unclear whether Amos 
will get home by Thanksgiving from his period of 
hospitalization. He is impatient to get home--as 
who wouldn ' t be: Keeping him quiet seems to be 

No. 13 

the biggest problem. From our posts on the campus, 
our advice to him is to relax, enjoy the attention 
and the pretty nurses, and be thankful he doesn't 
have to turn out this issue of the Faculty Bulletin. 

Amos shares our wish that all faculty and staff 
have a meaningful Thanksgiving. The day represents 
the finest combination of religious and civic con­
sciousness. Whatever else happens on the day, don't 
let the day pass without acknowledging its true 
meaning. 

J M Moudy 

*** *** *** 

JUSTAROUND THE CORNER 

Richard Bouchett of New York will be presented in an organ concert 
Monday (Nov. 30) at 8:15 p.m. in Ed Landreth. A TCU student from 
1955-57, he is currently organist for the Fifth Avenue Presbyterian 
Church in NYC. Holder of an artists diploma from the Curtis In­
stitute in Philadelphia, Bouchett will appear here under the co 
Sponsorhip of the School of Fine Arts and the local chapter of the 
American Guild of Organists. It's an evening of free entertainment. 
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MORE ENTERTAINMENT 

Little Theatre performances of "Murder in the Cathedral" are 
set fo : Dec . 4,5 , 9-12. You won't want to miss this, the 
season's second presentation. 

The National Players in "Hamlet" on December 8 for No. 4 in 
the Select Series. 

$$$ $$$ $$$ 
HCN ENROLLMENT MAY CLIMB 
Harris College of Nursing will reap benefits in the Spring from 
the new Nurse Training Act ' s provisions for student loans e Allow­
ing students to borrow up to $1,000 per academic year, the act 
has an attractivecancellation clause for up to 50 per cent of 
the loan. The new provision authorizes the appropriation of 
$3,100 , 000 for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1965 , to the 
secretary of Health, Education and Welfare. More details on 
TCU's portion and arrangements will be forthcoming. 

/I/I/Ill// 

ADD A GIANT PLUME TO THIS CAP 

If the old saying of "adding a feather to a cap" really denotes
accomplishment , then Ina Rivers Jarman's cap needs a Texas-size 
Plume of royal purple for the hospitality that abounds in the 
Faculty Center and especially for the grace and dignity of the 
Faculty Woman ' s Club guest program dealing with the Mills Glass 
Collection. 

Sundays open house was a delight to boot! Approximately 300 
Persons viewed the collection during the Sunday hours. One couple 
from New York state saw a story about the collection in a paper 
at a downtown hotel and decided to come out and see for themselves.
They were highly complimentary of the pieces and indulged them­
selves in TCU hospitality. Other visitors were from New Orleans , 
North Carolina and spots throughout Texas. 

() () () () 

.Q2NFUCIUS SAY: ONE IN ERROR NEED FORGIVENESS 

Ana in error we were in reporting the alumni meeting for the TCU 
Management Seminars set for Tuesday (Nov. 24). The session was 
held Nov. 17 at the Fort Worth Club. 
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"FREEDOM" .. . JAPANESE-STYLE 

For something different in reading, you may want to try your 
hand (and your linguistic memory, too) at Dr. Warren Agee's 
latest publication in a foreign language. The Evening College 
dean has received a Japanese translation of his co-authored work , 
"Freedom and Responsibility in Broadcasting" . His "Mass Communica­
tions" text is available in Korean as well as English. 

Reporting a TV panel discussion from Northwestern University in 
1960 , the book explores the "vast wasteland" charge against TV 
and the pros and cons of governmental control of broadcasting. 

Makes the journalistically curious wonder how Japanese proofreaders 
operate! 

THE VIEW FROM THE SHOW WINDOW 

Thanks to Jim Jacobsen, Curtis Wilson and the Horned Frog Band , 
more and more folks are getting first-hand look at TCU ' s "show 
Window" by its appearances in towns en route to away-from-home 
games. Last week the band performed during halftime at La Porte ' s 
game with Alvin. The 121-member band was housed with LaPorte 
bandsters. En route to the game at A&M, TCU's musical ambassadors 
Played 2nd stayed in Rockdale . 

. . . . . . 
RAGS TO RICHES ' N BACK IN REVERSE 

Emmet Smith of the music department will be the guest in Tuesday 1 s 
(Dec. 1) Prof Series in Room 204 of the Student Center. His topic 
Will be "From Riches to Rags to Riches" or "The Pipe Organ and Its 
Enigma ". The no-charge program begins at 3:30 p.m. 

) ) ) ) -- (( (( 

JUSTAS WE EXPECTED! 

The Nov . 17 concert by the University 1 s symphony conducted by Ralph 
Guenther and the solos by Prof Desire Ligeti drew raves from those 
Who attended.

For many it was the first opportunity to hear Newcomer Ligeti , whose 
Performance of "Kindertotenlieder" was brilliant.
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BUSTER'S BOYS BEGIN DEC. 1 

TCU' s hoopsters (not to be confused with ''hipsters") make their 
'64-65 debut Dec. 1 in Daniel-Meyer against Austin College. Game 
time is 8:05 p.m. and the boys heartily approve of "faculty fans".

¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ 

!BEY HEARD ABOUT US, TOO 

Good news travels far and wide ...aand Willis Hewatt has proof to 
Offer. As pre-med adviser at TCU, Doc Hewatt was given a letter 
ana request from the Education Committee of the New Haven Heart 
Association in Connecticut. Seems they were interested in organiz­
ing a program to better acquaint high schoolers with career oppor­
tunities in the health sciences. Some of the members pointed out 
that such a program was already in progress in Fort Worth. 

We can all be proud of the letter's answer telling of TCU's 
"Citizenship and Career Conference", now in its 12th year, with 
a special session conducted for students interested in the medical 
and ancillary medical sciences. This meeting is attended each year 
by 35-80 seniors and their teachers, who hear outstanding members 
of the Tarrant County Medical Society. 

A tip of the hat to Dr. Hewatt .. and to Amos Melton who inaugurated 
the annual Career Conference at Frogland! 

PRAISE WHERE IT'S DUE 

After saying it publicly, Dr. J.M. Moudy has repeated his state­
ment that 11 the Nov. 19 faculty meeting was one of our very best 11

• 

In a note of thanks to Marguerite Potter, who chairs the foreign 
study committee responsible for last week's program, he expressed 
appreciation to the committee, participants and the chairman. 

* * * * * * * 

VERDITO MEET SHAKESPEARE 

Today at 3 p.m. in Ed Landreth this "meeting" will take place in 
a lecture by Harold Rosenthal of England. The well-known writer 
ana critic is editor of "Opera," a London publication. 
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ONLY23 SHOPPING DAYS .... 

A reminder of the approaching season is the publication of a poem, 
What the Christmas Story Means to Me", by Margaret Crawford Potter 
in the December edition of a publication by the Unitarian Universal­
ist Association in Boston. 

written in 1959 by the geology department secretary who "doubles" as 
a graduate student in guidance, the poem is in the "Twelve Celebra­
tions" issue. 'Tis a tranquil and dignified approach to a time too 
often marred by rushing to and fro. 

** ** ** ** 

THAT WASWAS THE WEEK THAT WAS 

International Relations Week 1 64 is history now, but the Activities 
Council and its forums committee can wrap their memories in pride at 
a Week well-planned and well-received in spite of disappointing 
weather. The effective execution of ambitious plans by alert and 
interested students can be offered as another testimony to maturing 
that takes place on a university campus when a few folks still view 
collegiate life in far less than its proper setting. We can be 
Justly proud of "our family". 

() () () () 

GROWTHOF HONORS PROGRAM 

The list of Pre Honors and Honors participants issued by Director 
Paul Wassenich last week defined even more definitely the growth of 
this program, which was inaugurated in 1962. The listing reveals 72 
freshmen and 84 sophomores in the pre-Honors plan, while 34 juniors 
and 44 seniors are enrolled in the Honors Program. 

The challenge and achievement of this effort light the academic sky 
a sunburst of promise for the students, the University and all the 

lives that will ultimately be brightened. 

II II II II 

TEXTS,REFERENCE BOOKS NEEDED 

Librarian C G. Sparks passes the word along that Paul Hooper, ex­
student and now vice consul in the American Embassy in Brazil, has 
wriitten seeking books for the library of the American School in Brasilia. 

The most pressing need is for reading texts and reference books for 
Grades 1-6. If you wish to donate some volumes to this very worthy 
cause, just take your books to the librarian's office. 
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"W "we NEED TOYS 11 
•••• AF ROTC SAYS 

A toy drive has been undertaken in conjunction with the annual 
Christmas Orphans Party by members of the Air Force ROTC Arnold Air 
Society and Angel Flight. Serviceable toys no longer used by your 
Youngsters could well brighten the gift-giving season for less 
fortunate little fellas. Toys may be brought to Room 16, Sadler 
Hall, or call WA6-2461, Ext. 309, for arrangements for them to be 
Picked up. 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
ANYONE GOING TO HOUSTON TODAY? 

If you are and would like a theatrical treat, you might avail your 
Self of the opening of Euripides' play "The Trojan Women" at the 
Alley Theatre as it begins its 18th season. We feel justified in 
this little commercial since the theatre's founder is one of the 
Frog family, Nina Vance, who received the "distinguished alumna" 
award at Homecoming. 

) ) ) ) )--( ( ( ( ( 

CHOIR PERFORMS ON NOV. 17 

The A Cappella Choir, under Bev Henson's direction sang at the First 
Christian Church on Nov. 17. The 45-member group heightened the 
delight and understanding of yesterday's Thanksgiving Convocation. 

*** *** *** 

.Q.2MPANIES ON CAMPUS: The following companies will have representa­
tives on campus during the week of December 1st to interview our 
graduating seniors: 

bee. 1 - American National Red Cross- Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Dec. 2 - USAF Auditor General - Accounting majors 
Dec. 2,3-U. S. Navy - All majors 
Dec. 2 - Vanderbilt University - Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Dec. 3 - Washington University, St. Louis - Business & Liberal Arts 
Dec. 4 - Great American Reserve Insurance Co. - Business and Liberal 

Arts majors 
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OFFICIAL ABSENCES: 

The following members of the A Cappella Choir were absent from 
campus on TUESDAY., NOVEMBER 17, from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in 
order to sing at First Christian Church here: 

Betty Ann Jones 
Janice Kelly 
Janet McNatt 
Clara Jo Massengale 
Kathleen Roberts 
Linda Webb 
Stuart Smith 
Elizabeth Ford 
Dee Ann Logan 
Joy Bell Die 
Susan Adriance 
Helen Crump 
Lydia Stocks 
Glorianna Crawford 

Tadlock 
Sharon Gorman 

Sara Jo Price 
Sue Sanner 
Marilyn Colley 
Shirley Wall 
Marian Wilkinson 
Dorothy Lou Pickens 
Carol Smith 
Reina Hart 
Martha Hayes 
Rolene Carter 
Reid Bunger 
Charles Cleneay 
George Godfrey 
David Hixenbaugh 
Bill Jennings 
Don Timberlake 

Allen Pote 
Dana Bagg 
David Graham 
Dennis Alexander 
Michael Hobson 
Ted Daniel 
Dward Moore 
Doug Cummins 
William Gray 
Barry James 
Frank Lambert 
Mike Matkin 
Jerry Kirkpatrick 
Wayne Cohn 

The TCU AFROTC Drill Team was on competition with SMU AFROTC Drill 
Team at 1 p.m . and in half-time ceremonies for the Freshman Football 
game on FRIDAY. NOVEMBER 20, and were absent from classes from 1 : 00 p.m.. 
to 4:00 P.m. - students listed as follows: 

Robert Harris 
Austin Harp 

George Betty 
Stanley McQueen 

Jimmy Isum 
Marion Frederick 

All members of the VARSITY football team were absent from classes 
AFTER10:00 a.m., FRIDAY NOVEMBER 20, for the trip to Houston and 
the game WITH Rice . 

All members of the FRESHMAN football team were absent from classes 
AFTER10 : 00 a.m., FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 20, for the game with SMU freshmen. 

$ $ $ $ $ $ $ 

HOUSEFOR RENT UNFURNISHED 

George Tade of Speech Dept. has a 3-bedroom home for rent at 2525 
Shiirley, only 3 blocks north of campus. Anyone interested may 
call WA3-0028 for appointment to see the house. 
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WHO'S NEWS FROM TCU 

Drs. KEN HERRICK and BURTON PATTERSON from the School of Business 
spent Nov . 13-14 in "Big D" attending an educational conference co ­
sponsored by the American Institute for Property and Liability Under ­
writers and the Insurance Institute of America . Sounds pretty im­
Pressi ve . 

Music Prof TULLY MOSELEY may soon adopt the title "Music Man " if 
his calendar of appearances g r ts much fuller. He gave a guest 
recital Monday at Weatherford College . We'll get to hear him Dec . 
7, but more anon .....

Students in ELEANOR ANDERSON ' s printmaking class had a treat yester­
day in see i ng a demonstration by Krishna Reddy, well-known artist 
and printmaker from India. An exhibition of his works are currently 
0 n display at the Fort Worth Art Center . 

1lli_. W. C . NUNN was the official flag waver for TCU , so to speak . at 
Friday ' s inaugural ceremonies for Dr . James Henry McCrocklin as the 
fourth prexy of Southwest Texas State College. The trek to San Marcos 
took the history prof back to his ole stompin ' grounds . He was on 
the SWTC faculty three years before coming to Cowtown in 1946 . 

TCU was represented over the weekend by W. o. MILLIGAN at the Univer 
sity of Texas Science Conference. This research authority got back 
just in time tc leave again for a meeting in Chicago . 

''Collegeiate Centers for Economic Education " was the title of ALLEN
SELF's thougthought-provoking talk at the Social Science Division meeting 
0 n campus Thursday . 

Austin was the site of the National Association Teachers of Singing . 
Student Auditions on Nov . 8-11 when our ARLENE SOLLENBERGER served 
as accompanist for five students. She also carried out her duties 
as lieutenant governor for the northern half of Texas in the association . 

Organist EMMET SMITH speaks about the organ about as often as he per­
forms on it these days. He was guest at the Hurst Sonata Club recently , 
Speaking on "The Rewards of Foreign Study for the Organist" . He met 
several exes at his recital in St. Louis, Mo. on Nov. 15. Dr. and 
Mrs. McAllister from Webster Groves Church were present and sent 
greetings to friends here . 

'' S i mm · s Porgy as National Hero" was the title of a paper given by 
MOFFITT CECIL at the meeting of South Central Modern Language Assn . 
held Nov . 13-14 at Texas Tech. This work has been accepted for 
Publication in an early issue of American Literature Journal $ 
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.!1.QRE NAMES MAKE NEWS AT TCU 

IKE HARRISON got another "high- sounding , low-paying job", so he 
confesses about his election to the executive committee of the 
Southern Business Administration at its conference in Atlanta.
The election to office i n this regional division of the American 
Association of Collegiate Schools of Business came on Friday, 
the 13th. That ' s how it goes!

Thanks to MICHAEL WINESANKER for keeping us informed on former 
Frog folks . He reports that the DAVID GRAHAMS (he's on leave 
from Fine Arts ) are nicely settled at 427 E. Seneca St. in Ithaca , 
N.. Y. They did arri ve two weeks before their furniture , but , 
having overcome that obstacle , they are overcome by the beauty of 
the Cornell campus . He 1 s teaching some music appreciation classes 
ana has outstanding profs for several seminars . 

.Y£. LAURENCE SMITH was the speaker at today ' s Thanksgiving Convoca­
tion at McLean Junior High. He neglected telling us whether a 
free meal was the payola involved.

The JIM LEHMANS WAYNE ROWLANDS , PORTER CROWS and other Select Series 
committee folks got acquainted with Sander Vanocur at dinner prior 
to the former White House correspondent's appearance on campus.
Back with NBC now after some haggling (reportedly about a $50 , 000 
contract) he has been granted a six-month leave to complete a 
second book about J FK 

() () () () () 

COPI ES OF LETTER AVAILABLE: 

A limited number of copies of the monthly letter 
of the Royal Bank of Canada entitled "The Discipline 
of Language " are available in Amos Melton's office . 

In rer ly to a recent letter , the bank's monthly letter 
department wrote : "We believe that the greatest failure 
in human development is in the area of communication o In 
our international affai rs -just as in our private lives-­
t he ability to exchange ideas meaningfully and correctly 
would go far toward avoiding tension. This is why we do 
an essay every year on the communication of ideas" o 

Should our supply be exhausted before you get a copy , 
you may send your requests direct to the bank's head office , 
Box 6001 , Montreal , P_ Q.

• 


